RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

February 12, 2009

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on February 12, 2009. Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Chris Kirkwood, Dawn Stith, Erin Jarvis and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

The committee recognized the following visitors:  Jennifer Hobbs, SBDM Liaison from Central Office, Allison Scherer, Sarah Bunnell and Bethanie Sadler.

APPROVAL OF NEW HIRES

The committee approved the hiring of Joyce Vercellino as part-time Title I and Computer Lab Assistant.  Ms. Kirkwood made a motion to approve the new hire; Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

PD COMMITTEE REPORT

Allison Scherer presented the PD/Thoughtful Ed Committee Report.  PD hours should be completed except for the last six hours, which will be the March Thoughtful Ed PD.  This year’s PD must be completed for all faculty and staff by May 15.  School PD Plans for next year are due February 27, staff will begin registering on-line, Tuesday, April 7, 2009.  Next year, we will have six hours Hardin County-wide mandatory hours, six hours Thoughtful Ed and six hours MAP/Curriculum Map PD.  All PD must align with our CSIP.  Ms. Kirkwood suggested that we do a PD on websites.  Our CSIP states that we are to update the web pages each quarter.  She also suggested that we choose a PD to train the teachers in the use of some of the programs that we currently use.

CSIP COMPONENT REPORT

Dawn Stith presented the findings of the CSIP survey that the teachers have recently completed.  This report will need to be adjusted some more before it is sent out again at the end of this quarter.  19 of the 20 homeroom teachers responded, and 11 of the 12 non-homeroom teachers responded.  We need to make an effort to familiarize the new teachers with the CSIP requirements.  Report is attached.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the November meeting.  Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

The January Financial Report was reviewed by the committee.

ACCIDENT REPORTS

The committee reviewed the last month’s accident reports.  There was one accident on the playground, three in the gym, two in the hall and two in the classroom.

OTHER BUSINESS

· The lock on the outside door by Ms. Peden’s room needs to be changed.

· Ms. Stith brought forth a discussion regarding our emergency handbook.  It was agreed that we need to revise the procedures for emergencies, especially for train derailment.  Mr. Coffey has asked Mr. Vowels from the board to help us to complete our plan.  Ms. Wiseman stated that there are organizations that would be willing to present to the school.    We will send an email to Brooks Elementary to ask them to send a copy of their plan, since they just experienced a train derailment last year.  We will look into purchasing room numbers to post on each classroom window (we will ask Meadowview Elementary where they purchased theirs).  Maps need to be in corners of each hallway and given to the fire department.  Ms. Stith made a motion to form a committee of Site Based and other employees to complete the revisions for our emergency plan, and to set April 2009 as a target date.  Ms. Kirkwood seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

· Ms. Kirkwood suggested that we purchase a dry-erase board for the workroom.

· We need to ask the board again about seed and straw for the playground.  The crumb rubber has settled into the ground.  Ms. Kirkwood is planning to write another grant for more crumb rubber.  Some of the landscaping timbers still need to be installed.

· One of the teachers has suggested that we develop an after-school tutorial for students who get behind on their work.

· Some of the teachers would like a more standard policy be set for discipline.  This will be addressed at a faculty meeting.

· It was suggested that instead of a program for veterans, we ask them to have lunch here.

· It was suggested that we have a Christmas program for grades 3 through 5 and a spring program for Preschool through 2.

· There was some discussion about changing the rotation for special classes.

· Mr. Coffey stated that we will be going through a SAAC’s review next year.  We need to prepare for that.  Students, staff and teachers will be interviewed.  Our CSIP, instruction, emergency plan, etc. will be examined.

· Mr. Coffey stated that at the funding meeting, he found out that we will be eligible for a grant that is based on enrollment of military children.  Rineyville might be entitled to as much as $50,000.  We may not be getting the entire amount ourselves, and there will be some stipulations to its use.

ADJOURNMENT 

Ms. Wiseman made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Jarvis seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 3:45.

_______________________________                 ______________________________
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